
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 31 August 2021 9:55 AM 
To: Noel.Arnold@aph.gov.au 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Dominic.Stokes@aph.gov.au; Robert.Brigden@aph.gov.au; 
Liz.Luchetti@aph.gov.au; Lorilee.Yu@aph.gov.au 
Subject: RE: Extension of Time Request - AM2021/54 [SEC=OFFICIAL] 

OFFICIAL 
Dear Mr Arnold,  
 
I refer to the email below.  
 
The extension as proposed below is granted.  
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Eirinn Hayes 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
From: Arnold, Noel (DPS) <Noel.Arnold@aph.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday, 30 August 2021 5:50 PM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Stokes, Dominic (DPS) <Dominic.Stokes@aph.gov.au>; Brigden, Robert (DPS) 
<Robert.Brigden@aph.gov.au>; Luchetti, Elizabeth (DPS) <Liz.Luchetti@aph.gov.au>; Yu, Lorilee 
(DPS) <Lorilee.Yu@aph.gov.au> 
Subject: Extension of Time Request - AM2021/54 [SEC=OFFICIAL] 
 

OFFICIAL 
 
Good Afternoon Associate  
 
On behalf of the Parliamentary Departments, the Department of Parliamentary Services (DPS) is 
writing as an interested party in matter AM2021/54.  
 
The Parliamentary Departments will be making submissions in accordance the Full Bench’s direction 
at paragraph [96] of statement [2021] FWCFB 5281 made 26 August 2021.  
 
We note the Full Bench has directed submissions be made by 4:00pm AEST Thursday, 2 September 
2021.  
 
Request for Extension of Time  
 
DPS has considered the time needed to prepare and finalise submissions, including consultation 
requirements between the four Parliamentary Departments and with the APSC. 
 
Following this consideration, DPS respectfully requests: 
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1. Whether there is scope within the timeframe set for the casual terms award review 2021 for 

an extension of time to be granted to the Parliamentary Departments to prepare 

submissions per paragraph [96] of the statement? 

 

2. And if there is scope, whether the Parliamentary Departments can be granted an extension 

of time to make submissions until 4:00pm AEST Thursday, 9 September 2021? 

The Parliamentary Departments thank the Full Bench’s chambers’ for consideration of this request.  
 
Please contact me should you wish to discuss any aspect of this extension of time request. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Noel 
 
 
Noel Arnold 
Chief Legal Officer   
DPS Legal | Corporate Operations | Corporate Services Division 
T: 02 6277 5594| E: noel.arnold@aph.gov.au 
Parliament House | PO Box 6000 | Canberra ACT 2600 
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